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 MINUTES OF SWIMMING TARANAKI INC
    BOARD MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 12th September 2017 AT 7.30PM, STRATFORD
PRESENT:  Rowan Williams, Murray How, Alison Gadsby, Chris Drummond, Cynthia Zehnder Maree Collins and Lisa Cooper.  

APOLOGIES:
  None









CARRIED
CONFLICTS OF INTEREST:   None

STRATEGIC PLAN:

Policies F1 & F2 were approved.  Policy F3 & F4 will be re-addressed at the next meeting.









Rowan / Maree

CARRIED
CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES – 8th August 2017:
The minutes of 8th August 2017 were carried as read and accepted.









Lisa / Alison


CARRIED
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MINUTES:   None
FINANCIAL REPORT:
a)
Move that the Financial Report for 31 August 2017 be taken as read and approved and 
that the accounts from the financial report be approved for payment.  

Move that the following resolutions to apply for funding be approved.

· NZRB, CSLC & DIV II Accommodation & Transport 2018
b)
Form for the change of Bank account postal address was signed.








Maree / Alison

CARRIED
Move that the financial report be accepted as a true and correct record. 




Lisa / Rowan


CARRIED
MATTERS ARISING FROM FINANCIAL REPORT:   None
RECORDERS REPORT

2017 World University Champs, 20-27 August 2017, Taipei

Julian Weir, Aquabladz NP


Selected and attended
REGISTRAR’S REPORT:   None
TECHNICAL REPORT
The technical committee did not hold a meeting during the last month.  They will hold one over the next month and provide minutes to Lisa for circulation prior to the next Board meeting.

The Survey results were discussed and comments are to be kept in mind for future technical official’s trainings and recruitments. 
RECORD OFFICER’S REPORT

New records were accepted and ratified.  One possible record may have been missed, Lisa to check with George.





Rowan / Alison

CARRIED
TARANAKI EVENTS

a)
Taranaki Winter Championships – Feedback from clubs for the 2018 TR Winter 
Champs has been requested, a consultation paper has been sent out with replies required 
by 30th September, these will then be collated and discussed at the next meeting.  A 
summary document was sent to the Board noting the points of discussion from the 
previous meeting regarding feedback on the 2017 Taranaki Winters.
b)
ST Junior Camp – We currently have 41 junior swimmers registered to attend the Junior Camp in October, both competitive and club swimmers.  Donna Bouzaid is now available to coach at this camp with Aimee Woodhead.  There has been a good response from parents willing to assist at camp.  Davina Keller is Camp Manager and Jo Metcalfe is Kitchen Manager, with four other parents staying overnight at the camp.
c)
12 & Under Summer Champs – Feedback from coaches about the programme of events was discussed.  The programme will stay as it was last year.  It was agreed that the sub-committee for the fun aspect of the champs was not working as it was supposed to, so instead we will just provide a theme for dress ups at the last session, have some appropriate music organised and hand out prizes for best dressed, effort, enthusiasm etc.  The Board decided upon the theme of ‘Disco’.
NATIONAL EVENTS

a)
NZSC Champs – Regional Poolside Team Manager will again be shared between the clubs 
for this event, ST will pay for a pool pass for the regional TM. Swimmers have been asked to 
provide consent forms by 20th September and been advised of eligibility for funding rules – 

1. ST to receive your consent form by the due date.
2. The swimmer must have competed at one of our Taranaki Regional Championship events and at least three Taranaki Club Meets since October 2016.  If your child has not been able to do this, just e-mail me with your reasons and the Board will take this into consideration.

Once Lisa is aware of who are attending this event she is to send an e-mail to the Board for a 
recommendation of funding to be approved.
GENERAL BUSINESS

a)
Sports Person of the Year Nominations – It was agreed to make three nominations this year, with ST to pay for their tickets to attend the event.  Lisa will compile the nomination to the degree that she is able and then send the information on to the Aquabladz President and Secretary to complete the applications and return to ST to formally submit to Sport Taranaki.    
b)
New Board Member – A big welcome and thank you to Cynthia Zehnder who has volunteered to come onto the ST Board.  She fills a casual vacancy on the Board until she can be formally nominated on at the next AGM.  The Board agreed to approve her appointment.


















Maree / Chris

CARRIED
c)
Regional Organisations Conference Call – Steve Johns talked about the recent resignation of the HP Coach due to his father being ill and needing to return to his home country.  Matt Woofe will be filling the role in the meantime.  SNZ are in no rush to employ a new Head Coach but will be taking their time to make decisions about how best to run the HP Centre and the personnel involved.

An allocation of tickets for National events will be provided to regions on a pro-rata basis dependant on how many swimmers attended the event in the previous year.

Rachel Goodall has been employed to replace Keegan, she started in the events team on the 12th September.


Quarterly updates on changes and improvements to the database will be provided to regions in the future.

d)
SNZ AGM – Maree and Alison attended the SNZ AGM, below is a summary of discussions from the Regional meeting and consequent networking that took place.

SNZ have requested that all ‘Learn to Swim’ swimmers are to be registered in the SNZ Database, it is important to note these swimmers as taking part in swimming for future funding options.


Maree spoke to Steven Kent about a model that their club has been using to encourage Learn to Swim athletes to step up into club level swimming.  Lisa is to get in touch with Steven to request more information about this.


ST would like to facilitate a presentation by Cherie McCleery to talk to us about funding and how to get as much of it as we can.  The Board and representatives from each club will be encouraged to attend.

e)
FLANNAGAN CUP


Another committee meeting has been held, Rowan attended and the points to note are; 


The committee have been working hard and have received a good amount of sponsorship so far.  When details are provided to Lisa she will send out invoices.


The FC Committee would like to refresh the registration form and have provided a list of trophies that will be given back to the clubs who will then be able to hand out these trophies to the appropriate recipient at their own prize-givings.


Other items were discussed and minutes will be sent to ST for distribution at a later date.

f)
NEW PUBLICITY OFFICER


Alison Gadsby is to take over from Sonia O’Connell as the ST Publicity Officer.  Clubs to be advised of her contact details so that they can provide her with any information and photo’s to pass on to the media.
CLUB REPORTS
No club reports received.
Meeting Closed:  9.40pm
NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 10th October 2017 @ 7.30pm
Signed as a true and correct record...............................................................Chairperson
                                                            …...........................................................Date                                                            
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